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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 12th May 2008

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Dave Young

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Breda Haughton

Helen Morris


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

April was yet another tremendous month for the running performances within the club. Stunning performances in the London and Blackpool Marathons stand out and show the reward for the dedication the runners have shown over the long hard months of preparation. 
Back on the local scene again and the Flitwick 10 K netted the club more PB and County Championship winning performances. It seems that I am constantly reading out PB performances from a whole host of races. Very well done to all of you. In addition it is still very great to see the number of Striders taking part in races. I am sure we are all very proud to see our club so well represented and competing at the highest level.
Overwhelming is the only word I can use to describe the take up of this years Beginners Group at the end of April. Eighty three (83) new runners to our club. They just kept coming and coming. How great to see, and three weeks on they still keep coming in growing numbers. My thanks go to all of the coaches and those of you who are giving up their runs to help with the group. I do believe in this group as it gives open access to people in the community to try our sport and hopefully find an enjoyable and personally rewarding past time.
2. Apologies 

Received from Phil Abbitt and Matt Thompson

3.
Previous Minutes

April meetings minutes agreed 

4. Matters Arising

March’s Strider of the Month has not yet been presented to Steve Cartwright as he has not been to the club recently.

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence Received

Letter from Louise Peters who wants to compete for Luton United AC, in the Southern Women’s Athletics league this summer.  She will remain as Strider for all other events.

Luton United advised that she has to resign from Striders Track & Field Section.  Forms been completed and returned to Louise.

UKA Age Group Review – differing criteria between disciplines, XC/T&F/Fell Running, max age 20 (noted Jan 08 mins).  Review completed – result of survey was to keep current system.  UKA state that no proposal will be made to change the system 2008/09 or beyond

Affiliation period to EA is April 1 – March 31.

Reported last month that membership database goes live May.  No instructions received to date on how to re-new affiliation in interim.  Asked England Athletics how members stood regarding attached entries, and is / are club and members covered by UKA insurance.

Reply from John Temperton.  (UK Athletics Services Manager) The former understanding of affiliation by regional territories continues with England Athletics.  “All clubs are considered to be affiliated until a decision is taken by EA that affiliation status should be terminated”  The vast majority of clubs do not pay on-time, even when information is available.  EA allows a period of grace before action is taken and insurers are comfortable with this

Chris Jones advised that Striders haven’t applied for grant from regional club development fund.  Up to £500 towards projects.  Discussion was held on items available for grants, decision was that Striders is self sufficient and does not currently require anything for which funding is available.

ARC

Affiliation Certificate received

Agenda & report for AGM 17th May – Bedford Stadium (copy)

SEEA Affiliation – Report from Extraordinary General meeting 27 April 2008

(See Agenda Item 9)

East of England Club Mapping Project

Consultants commissioned by Sport England & Team Beds & Luton to develop interactive knowledge database of information and local clubs to cater for children and young adults.  Pilot scheme will be rolled out to rest of England.  Questionnaire to be completed

Race Entries


Manchester Urbanathlon


13 July


Stortford 10K



8 June

6. Treasurer’s Report

Balance sheet shown to all present, no questions raised.

Latest copy of “The Coach” magazine is available.  On loan to BB

Cheque paid to DD for re-imbursement of monies paid out by him for 5 jackets.

Monies paid to RK from DD


Kit - £153.50

Quiz Night ticket sales: - £59.50

Six new members join this month, welcome to Elaine Gidman, Kim Pollard, Kirsty Wylie, Nadine Wright, Lisa Barkell and Maureen McCulloch.

7. Bill & Karen’s April 08 Running Report

We would like to start this report with 4 results missing from last month. Firstly we would like to welcome back Sharon Collins to the racing world. She ran the Sandy 10, her first race for about 6 months. Andy Duncan also ran the Sandy 10 along with Martin and Greer Kidney who ran PB’s.

April is usually referred to as “Marathon Month” and true to form we had plenty of marathon runners competing. There were Striders in Paris, London, Stratford and Blackpool all pounding out 26 + miles. We had over 30 runners take part in those events. It was pleasing to see that the majority of runners were pleased with their results and that all runners completed the events. Well done to all those concerned.

Sunday 6th   Two Striders ran PB’s in the Paris marathon – Nathan Scott and Jo Sherwood-Smith.

Sunday 13th   23 Striders took part in the London Marathon and of those there were 13 PB’s which is amazing. We are not going to name everybody or say who did well and who was disappointed but we are delighted that everyone completed the 26 miles 385 yards. Thank you and well done to all members and families who travelled to London to support those Striders who were competing. We managed to fill the coach and there were others who travelled independently. This just shows what a friendly supporting club we are and hopefully always will be. Once again thank you to Helen Morris for all her hard work in organising everybody with maps and information to make sure the day went smoothly with no hold ups or delays.

Sunday 20th   This was a brilliant turnout of Striders to run the County Championships at the Flitwick 10k. It is a pity that the County championships are held so close to the Marathons once again. This 10k is an extremely popular, well organised quality event and 30 Striders took part in it with some excellent results. We had PB runs from Adrian Copp, Alison Sugars, Colin Smith, Alison Anstee, Pam Abbitt, Terri Grassby and Bev Green. In the County Championships, Alison Sugars was second vet 35, Sharon Collins was 3rd vet 40, Karen Ashby was 1st vet 45, Bev Green 2nd and Gill McLaren 3rd. Pam Abbitt was 2nd vet 55 and Breda Haughton was first vet 65. We believe that Helen Morris was second vet 70. In the men’s race Matt Thompson was second vet 45, Chris Lamont first vet 55 and Bill Barrett third vet 55. Dave Debnam was second vet 60 and Alan Taylor third vet 60 with Brian Taber taking first vet 65. So as you can see, once again a very successful day for the club and well done to everybody who ran. But the highlight of the day for all of us has to be the return to racing of our chairman Tony Green, after a long absence through a knee injury. It has been wonderful over the last few months having his vocal support from the sidelines but it is much better to see him back on the tough side on the line! Welcome back Tony! 

Sunday 20th   Jeff Dowsett ran the Aldbury Cross Country Race

Sunday 27th   Lawrence Proctor ran the Shakespeare half marathon and Mark Sains ran the Shakespeare Marathon in a PB of 3hrs 42 mins.

Sunday 27th   Becky Hinksman, Marie Bacon, Elaine Harries al ran PB’s in the Blackpool Marathon, but we think the performance of the day came from Graham Campbell running his first marathon in a time of 3hrs3mins3secs. An outstanding performance from someone we still consider as just a beginner! He had previously not run more than about 10 races so hopefully there is a lot more to come from him.

Sunday 27th   Dianne Blackmore ran the Blenheim 7k in a PB time. 

Thursday 24th April was the start of our beginner’s course. We had planned for about 60 people but they just kept coming and coming! At 7.45 we counted 87 beginners. We are very fortunate to have so many coaches and helpers to assist with the course. We hope they will continue what they have started and end up as runners and hopefully successful Striders. Good luck to them all and our coaches and helpers.

This brings us to a close of a very remarkable month for the club. We think it is an outstanding performance from everybody that we can say that over 30 athletes started a marathon and all of them completed it. It says a lot for their training, commitment and determination. Once again as your two captains we would like to say how proud we are of each and every one of you and well done! Hopefully you will take a proper recovery period and then have a good summer of racing. Well that’s how it is supposed to work!  Good Luck to all!

BB added that it says a lot for the commitment of the athletes who successfully completed the marathon and thanks should also go to the coaches and members alike who supported these through their training. 

8. Strider of the Month.

Congratulations to Graham Campbell, for his great performance in his first Marathon, completing the Blackpool Marathon in a time of 3:03:03

9. SEAA Affiliation

SEEA Affiliation – Report from Extraordinary General meeting 27 April 2008

· New constitution passed.  SEAA to continue to support South of England Champs organised by sub co. SEAA (Competition) Ltd.  

· Club must be affiliated to EA to allow affiliation to SEAA

· Affiliation Fee

Also passed was an introduction of a £10 affiliation fee, regardless of club size.  This fee is now due, period 1st April 2008 until 31 March 2009.  The fee is to show commitment to the association and allows clubs to have say in Association business at General Meetings and to elect officers.   It will also cover admin costs, newsletters, entry forms.

· Change in competition conditions

· Clubs & athletes affiliated to EA in East, London or South East may compete in competition, irrespective of membership to SEAA

· An individual athlete from outside above areas may do so if they are members of an EA affiliated club

· If a club is a member of another region than above, but wishes to compete, then they must join SEAA

· Joint Press release issued by SEAA (Competition) Ltd and Southern EA regions (copy circulated)

· AGM 7th Sept announce proposals for future

· Moved office, to Crystal Palace

· Committee decision was that Striders should affiliate to SEAA.  Cheque and club details to be submitted.  Resp: C McL
10. Beginners Course

Course has been running three weeks, to date, with over eighty people attending, probably as a result of article in Luton News and Herald & Post.   

TG said that thanks should go to all who have helped out on the course, both coaches and members who have given up their runs to help out.  Special thanks go to:-

Mark Bradley, who devised the beginner packs and copied them, at no cost to the club, also for an opening talk check list which helped many coaches to give the same message.

Matt Thompson for developing a coach rota which allows beginners to be supported on Mon and Thurs but still allows the coaches to retain some of their running schedules.

Gill McLaren and Pam Abbitt for collating records.

TG was proud to say that the way the course has gone so far demonstrates the friendliness and professionalism of Striders and is credit to all. 

11. A.O.B

· Biathlon (PA)

8th Annual event between Striders and Putteridge Swimming Club is planned for Sat 21st June.  Start 07:30.  Competitors and marshals to be at Putteridge Sports  Centre for 07:15 

Striders currently hold the trophy

List to be available on desk for entry

8 Marshals are needed for course from Striders.  Swimming club will provide the support and timekeeping for the pool section.

· Quiz Night 31st May

Tickets sold so far approx 35, TG to push at announcements

Lap top / projector system in bar to be tested before event.  5 mtr VGA cable required.  Resp KA, DD
Dave Thompson needs two assistants to help with scoring.  Helen and Tony Green

· 3 Counties Cross Country Wrap up – April 

Thanks to  Bill for representing Striders at the meeting held at Bedford Stadium.

BB reported that the meeting was not well attended.

Plate final held at Ampthill was criticised by those present.  The opinion was that it was poorly organised and not supported.  

Provisional races proposed for 2008/09 season are:-

Dunstable


Oct 26th
Leighton Fun Runners

Nov 23rd 

North Herts


Dec 21st 

East Haddon


tb.a.

5th race venue to be advised.

Trophies to stay as current, BB proposed trophies for age 60 +

3 Counties Cross Country Wrap up – April  (cont)

Club hosting the series to provide league Treasurer.

Next meeting 8th September

· Ladies 5K – (DY)

RK advised 4 entries had been received, poor response so far.  Striders traditionally enter late

Race details have not been sent to Runners World.  Urgent RK

Race is listed on www.racediary.co.uk
E-mail entry form to previous entrants.  Resp DD  E-mail addresses to be sent to DD.  Resp RK
Details to be sent to Luton News Resp TG 
· Betty Willett 10K and Luton Marathon (DY)

Dave Young advised that he is to stand down from organising races from end of 2008.  He has been doing the role for a number of years with John Catlin and getting Gold Standard for Luton Marathon, and Dave now wants to devote time to other things.  Volunteer(s) is/are required to take over role for 2009 events.  DY is committed for this year’s event.  Would be good to be “shadowed” by whoever is to take on role.

TG requested DY to write a role description for communication.

· Coaches Meeting – Thursday 8th May 2008 (TG)

Tony Green was approached by a coach who was unhappy at being criticised by another during a coaching session they were taking.  TG decided to discuss the matter amongst the coaches at the meeting above without any persons being named.  TG read out the document attached and hoped to diffuse the situation and allay any conflicts.  The expectation is that all members and coaches should treat each other with respect.    TG stated at the coaches meeting that anyone who was unhappy with the action being taken could talk to him privately to discuss their grievance.

Tony was given positive feedback after the coaches meeting and it is hoped that this is now the end of the matter and the club can move forward.

Copy of letter attached and to be circulated to all coaches.  Resp CMcL

Committee meeting also raised question on current coaches and license validity

The Secretaries understanding was that all coaches licenses had been timed to expire at the same date and in future a satisfactory CRB check every 3 years was sufficient.  BH said that her licenses have different expiry dates, therefore the meeting decided that the secretary should maintain a database of Striders Coaches and the license expiry dates.

Question was also asked if Simon Franklin was still a licensed coach.  The secretary replied that no response to asking the question twice had been received, therefore the committee have to assume he is no longer a licensed coach.

Coaches and First Aiders

A number of coaches attended a First Aid course around 2004,  any validity has now since expired.

TG stated that a number of members hold first aid qualifications through work, and coaches that currently holding these are Tony Green, Tom McKeown,  Breda Haughton and Alison Sugars.

BH would provide details of first aid courses run by Active Luton.

TG asked whether it is a requirement for a coach to hold a first aid certificate?  Resp: CMcL

The next meeting will be held on Monday 2nd June 2008 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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